Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection
Division of Wetlands and Waterways

Northeast Regional Office

205A Lowell Street

Wilmington, MA 01887

Public Notice Announcement

Pursuant to 33 U.S.C. 1341 and M.G.L. c. 21 §§ 26-53, notice is given of a 401 Water Quality
Certification for Anomaly Repair and Pipeline Maintenance Activities by Tennessee Gas Pipeline
Company, 8 Anngina Drive, Enfield, CT 06082. This application is being submitted in order to
perform necessary maintenance and repairs to an existing gas pipeline along an existing right of
way south of Crystal Lake in Haverhill, MA. The proposed maintenance will result in the
temporary disturbance of bordering vegetated wetlands downgradient but within 400 feet of
Crystal Lake. Due to the location of the work, no impacts to the Lake or its watershed are
anticipated. Additional information may be obtained from Marc Bergeron, Senior Wetland
Scientist, BSC Group at (617) 896-4524. Written comments should be sent to DEP Northeast
Regional Office, Division of Wetlands and Waterways, 205 Lowell Street, Wilmington, MA
01887 within twenty-one days of this notice. Any group of ten persons, any aggrieved person, or
any governmental body or private organization with a mandate to protect the environment who
submits written comments may appeal the Department’s Certification. Failure to submit written
comments before the end of the public comment period may result in the waiver of any right to
an adjudicatory hearing.
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